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Globalgig 1 Quality Court, Chancery Lane, London WC2A 1HR 

 

Marlene Dortch, Secretary      2nd September 2020 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 12th Street, S.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20554 
USA 

 

 

Re: Voiamo US, Inc., Voluntary Surrender of International Section 214 
Authorization, IBFS File No. ITC-214-20120821-00208 

 
 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 
Please accept this letter as Voiamo US, Inc. hereby notifying the Federal 
Communications Commission (“Commission”) that it has discontinued the provision of 
international services and surrenders its international Section 214 authorization, 
issued under File No. ITC-214-20120821-00208, effective immediately.  Voiamo US, 
Inc. was granted its Section 214 authorization subject to commitments and assurances 
provided to the Department of Justice, and is a signatory to a Letter of Agreement 
(LOA), signed November 14, 2012.   
 
As part of bankruptcy proceedings concluded in November 2016, Voiamo Group PLC 
(a United Kingdom-based holding company and the parent of Voiamo US, Inc) sold off 
the majority of its business assets including the Globalgig brand to iGEM 
Communications LLC.  Voiamo US, Inc. was not part of the asset sale and became 
unviable and was closed down.  The Section 214 license issued to Voiamo US, Inc, 
was not part of the asset sale and remains active in the name of Voiamo US, Inc., 
based on a mistaken assumption that the license would automatically cancel when the 
company ceased to operate.   
 
I left my position as company director at Voiamo US, Inc in November 2016 and I am 
now the Chief Revenue Officer at Globalgig Limited, UK.  Voiamo US, Inc. has 
remained in bankruptcy since November 2016 and therefore does not currently provide 
international telecommunications services to any customers pursuant to the Section 
214 authorization, and the company is therefore not required to provide notice of 
discontinuance pursuant to Section 63.19 of the Commission’s rules, 47 C.F.R. § 
63.19.  
 
We have notified the Department of Justice that Voiamo US, Inc does not provide 
services subject to the LOA, and that it had no continuing use of the license at the time 
the company was wound down in the bankruptcy proceeding.   
 
Please let me know if you have questions or need additional information. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mark Castle 
Chief Revenue Officer 
Globalgig Limited 
 


